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11 November 2023       CHYKK/WA/11/2023 

 
 
 
 

CHANCERY NOTICE 
 

 

RE-DELINEATION OF PARISH BOUNDARIES 
 

With reference to the Notice issued by Chancery Office ref. CHYKK/WA/01/2023 dated 2 February 2023, 
and the meeting between Archbishop John Wong and the Clergy of Kota Kinabalu Archdiocese on 12 
September 2022 to discuss the Re-delineation of Parishes Boundaries,  the following were decided: 

 
1. St. John’s Chapel, Kg. Kopungit will come under the pastoral care of  St. Thomas’ Parish, Kepayan. 
2. St. Nicholas’ Chapel, Kg. Molonsi will come under the pastoral care of St. Augustine’s Parish, Kinarut. 

 
Both chapels were formerly under the parishes of St. Paul Dontozidon and Holy Rosary Limbahau 
respectively. 
 
The official handing over of both chapels will take effect on 1st January 2024, but the parish priests 
concerned may start making the necessary arrangements prior to the above date. 

 

 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

Rev. Fr. Wilfred Atin 

Chancellor, 

Archdiocese of Kota Kinabalu. 
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